
 
 
Friday, April 17, 2020 
 
Dear Parents: 
 
“Meet George Jetson. His boy Elroy. Daughter Judy….”.  What was his wife’s name again? If you 
started singing this little ditty and could finish it no problem, you probably grew up watching 
the best Saturday morning cartoons of any generation. If you grew up with Cable TV, your 
world was even bigger.  If you were like me – the last family on the street to get cable and a 
colour television – you probably had a friend in your neighbourhood who could help you out. I 
remember watching the Jetsons at my friend’s with all of their futuristic robotics and 
technology and thinking, “Ya, right”. Well, here we are watching our children meet with 
teachers in real-time using computers, submit assignments with the click of a button, and 
wander through museums of the world while still in their pajamas! 
 
With closures being extended across the province due to coronavirus concerns, schools are 
varying widely in what they offer in terms of remote learning support. While it is a steep 
learning curve for everyone, I am very proud of the efforts that our Matthews Hall teachers are 
making to connect, support, and – yes, teach – our students during these unprecedented times!  
 
We understand that every MH home is experiencing this crisis differently amid concerns and 
uncertainties. As fellow sailors in this uncharted sea, we are all doing our best to keep our 
heads above water! Students are engaging with our learning at home program to varying 
degrees from a lot to a little. Don’t worry. We get it. 
 
As a community, we need to remember to be forgiving of ourselves and our kids. This is a very 
stressful time and, try as we might, every day will look a little bit different. There will be 
concerns about the amount of screen time for some and the lack of opportunity for physical 
activity for others. And what are we making tonight for dinner again? The strangeness of our 
usual daily routines will be novel at first, but that won’t last forever. 
 
Here’s the thing. If you need to put on a movie to get through the day, that's absolutely fine.  
You don't have to home school every day, if it's really going to cause severe emotional distress 
for everyone involved. I really want parents to hear this message right now because we all feel 
so much personal pressure. Nothing is normal, so there’s no use in pretending it is. Some days 
will be productive and other days will not, so let’s focus on what’s important. 
 
In the middle of this social and educational experiment, you may be wondering, “How is my 
child going to be assessed and evaluated based on this shift from classroom learning to learning 
at the dining room table?” Teachers and administration are in regular contact and considering 
options. Please do not worry about “marks”. Even our universities have conceded that final 
marks and evaluations must be interpreted and considered differently this year. And it’s 
happening around the world, not just in London, Ontario! 
 



So, let’s keep living and learning and watching and hoping. And doing our best to stay positive 
and healthy as we look forward to the time when we get to ask, “So, how was school today?”  
 
We’ll get there. We will. 
 
 
Ric Anderson 
Head of School 


